
SHAC Committee #3 Meeting Minutes 
3-2-23 
4pm 

 
What members present?: Andrea Brown, Isela Palmer and Sandra Thompson 
 

 Report on Covid cases- - - Andrea Brown 
o 6 cases since the last SHAC meeting in December and 1 currently 

 
 Report on Immunizations- - -Isela Palmer for Elementary & Andrea for MS & HS 

o AES-Waiting on 1 student to turn in exemption form 
o AMS-100% 
o AHS-100% (Have 1 coming up this spring who will be due to update their 

exemption form) 
o Submitted the yearly required report to Texas Department of State Health 

Services on 12-6-2022 
o Will continue with requiring delinquent vaccinations to be done prior to 

registration fair. This mainly affects PK, K, 7th and new students to the district 

 
 Report on Screenings- - - Andrea Brown 

o Performed our yearly required health screenings on December 13, 14, & 15 
o Hearing, Vision and Acanthosis Screenings on all PK, K, 1, 3, 5, 7 & all new 

students to the district 
o Spinal Screenings on all 5 & 7 girls and 8th grade boys 
o These screenings are required to be performed yearly 
o Will be following up on the ones who did not pass their screenings, sending 

referrals as needed & then will follow up with parents  

 
 AEDs- - - Andrea Brown 

o We are not able to get the Philips Heartsmart Onsite model. These models have 
had some difficulty with FDA approval and have had some recalls, so we have 
decided to look at a different model. 

o We are purchasing the Heartsine Samaritan. It is very small, lightweight & simple 
to use. 

o The School Board approved a budget amendment with funds to replace all of our 
old AEDs and to also add 5 new AEDs. The board approved additional funds 
to purchase the Heartsine Samaritan. They are more expensive and we also 
needed to add in the Police chief’s. 

o The Police Chief will also be carrying one in his police vehicle. 
o This will bring our total AED number to 17. We are keeping 1 of our older ones 

because it was purchased in 2018. We will replace it at a later date. 
o Our vendor notified me that it may be up to 4 weeks before we can get these 

AEDs 

 
 Narcan- - - Andrea 

o The policy was approved by the school board. Epinephrine is in board policy 
as an exception to school provided medication. Naloxone would be treated the 
same as Epinephrine. 

o We wouldn’t need a Rx. We would need to have a standing order to administer 
“as needed” just like with the EpiPens 
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o Pharmacies in Texas are able to dispense Narcan if they have applied for a 
standing order and taken a 1 hour course. 

o Cost is between $45-$65 for a 2 dose box. Would need to order 1 box for each 
campus and 1 for the SRO and 1 for the trainer (5 total for a total of $225-
$325). 

o Need to add this information to the student handbook for next year 
o Would train employees on when and how to administer Narcan. This will be done 

at the same time with yearly CPR like we do with EpiPens. 
o Not subject to criminal liability if acting in good faith with reasonable 

suspicion when administering the Narcan 
o Would have a standard in place instructing staff on when and how to administer 
o Will work on a written standard and an addition to the student handbook for next 

year 
o We can add this to our standing orders for next year 

 
 Looking at getting the LifeVac Anti Choking device (choking plunger) for our emergency 

kits 

 
 New Business: Secondary counselors would like to use the 180-degree curriculum from 

Denton for Teen Dating Violence education. 

 
 Next Meeting tentatively scheduled for April 27  

 
 Adjourn  

 
 
 
 


